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                  What’s so funny about Easter? 
In 15th century Bavaria there grew up a custom of priests at-
tempting to make the people laugh during the Easter homily. 
This was known as the risus paschalis, Easter laughter. After the 
sombre season of Lent, the idea was to inject a bit of merriment, 
even in the sacred setting of the liturgy. Yes, the idea was to 
make to make the people giddy, to relax their grip on things, 
especially themselves—to “crack up.” It sometimes got out of 
hand. But at bottom the custom grasped a sound insight as to 
how we should see the world. 
    Let’s admit that a lot of what passes for humor in our times is 
actually cruel. I’ve been thinking about this a lot, because Fr. 
Hayes has mentioned several times lately how some humor is 
self-consciously about humiliating others. Much stand-up com-
edy is about just that: aside from being profanity-laced, it is of-
ten aimed at portraying other people (usually one’s political op-
ponents) as idiotic and bigoted. A lot of it is downright vile, and 
usually depends on people accepting a comedian’s distortions. 
There is also a new style of “funny” in which unsuspecting peo-
ple are forced into socially embarrassing situations to test their 
reactions—and when these poor people are paralyzed in morti-
fied silence, we are meant to infer that they approve of the outra-
geous behavior, and therefore are bigots. It’s garbage, of course. 
Goes to show you can always sell the talentless to the tasteless. 
    What in the world has happened to humor? Our sense of hu-
mor is tainted by Original Sin, just as the rest of us is. It follows 
we often fail to see what’s truly funny, and laugh instead at 
things that should make us cringe. Humor has become twisted 
and made into a weapon, rather than a virtue that can give joy or 
put someone else at ease. Joyless laughter: how very sad. Our 
sense of humor would be better trained on ourselves, marking 
how ridiculous we are when we are full of ourselves. (Remember 
the prayer of the Pharisee? “Oh God, I think thee that I am not 
like the rest of men”? That’s supposed to make us laugh, and 
perhaps cringe a bit, too, if we ever think that way.)  
    Medieval theologians often singled out the capacity for laugh-
ter as something peculiar to man. It’s a capacity born of the 
unique combination in us of both rationality and having a body. 
Animals and plants have bodies, but no rationality, so they do 
not laugh; angels have rationality (or rather intelligence) far be-
yond ours, but no body, so they do not laugh, either. Put simply, 
laughter is human, perfectly human. And what a blessing it is, to 
be able to lose control and laugh. To be merry. 
    But laugh at what? Well, Aristotle said the essence of humor is 
incongruity—i.e., something being not quite right, out of place. 
Good comedy trades on innocent misunderstanding, as in the 
case of two people who think they’re talking about the same 
thing, but in fact are at zany cross-purposes—and we, the audi-
ence, are aware of what both think is going on, but which they’re 
actually unaware of.  (Think of “Who’s on first?”) We laugh 
when we notice something amiss. Sarah overheard the angel 
telling her husband Abraham that she would conceive—and by 
this time she was already mighty old. She laughed out loud, see-
ing how utterly preposterous the idea was. Even the ensuing 
story is funny, for us Bible-readers: God confronts her and says, 

“why did you laugh?” Sarah: “Who, me? I didn’t laugh.” God: 
“Oh yes, you did.” I find that brief little exchange to be quite 
funny. Sarah, of course, is not punished for her laughter, because 
let’s face it, the idea of a 90 year old woman conceiving is incon-
gruous. Her conception of Isaac is absolutely miraculous and pos-
sible only to divine power, and she didn’t understand yet that 
she was dealing with God.    How about Jesus—did he ever 
laugh? I’m sure of it. The canonical gospels never tell of any par-
ticular instances when he laughed, but then, the gospels tell us 
almost nothing about the life of Jesus; they are basically passion 
narratives with long introductions, as someone has aptly put it. 
Perhaps the evangelists simply saw no need to record something 
as ordinary as someone’s laughing. But Jesus showed a profound 
sense of humor in changing Simon’s name to Peter (“Rock”). 
And then putting him in charge of everything. It’s not what we 
expect, that God should make a fisherman the chief of his apos-
tles, sent into the world to preach the Gospel to every creature 
and baptize them. Jesus knew what people thought of that choice 
(and other things he did, like his dying on the cross freely), and 
how funny it must have seemed to them: but he would have the 
last laugh by erasing the gap between the incongruous and the 
real, since with God all things are possible. 
    The 2nd Psalm—an Easter psalm, to be sure—says: Why do the 
heathens rage, and the peoples plot in vain? Princes plot against the 
Lord and his anointed.... He who sits in the heavens laughs; the Lord 
has them in derision. “Derision”: it’s a strong word. But it is for 
those who believe they can overpower God, frustrate his plans, 
and deprive others of salvation against their will. The idea is 
laughable. If God be for us, who can be against us? What can 
separate us from the love of Christ? We are more than conquer-
ors through him who loved us. With our new life in Christ, we 
enjoy transformed powers of knowledge: we can know the love 
of God and the futility of sin, which is nothing other than rebel-
lion against God and his Christ, a fool’s errand. 
    Notice how everything changed when Jesus rose from the 
dead. The two disciples on the road to Emmaus fail to recognize 
the Lord and ask him, “are you the only one who doesn’t know 
what happened recently? Jesus Christ was mighty, or so we 
thought. Then he died. And now some women are telling us he’s 
alive.” I can imagine Jesus saying in reply, “Oh, do tell. I wasn’t 
there.” After the resurrection, Jesus was more real than before—
and yet the apostles couldn’t see him yet. Neither could Mary 
Magdalen, who thought he was the gardener. They needed a 
sense of humor to see things as they really were, a gaze that sees 
through the transparent things of this world. The Holy Spirit 
had to come upon them. The same is true of us. The eyes of faith 
alone reveal Jesus as Lord, and sin as the greatest incongruity, 
while the physical (and other) sufferings of this world are shown 
to have no power over us. So, let us laugh at the devil, and all his 
empty promises. And at ourselves, for the times we believed him 
rather than God. 
 

Oremus pro invicem, alleluia, alleluia! —Fr. Peter 
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More stuff from the pastor 
 

Lecture series 
For those of you waiting for further word on the talks announced 
previously, they will take place on consecutive Tuesdays begin-
ning May 20, and continuing for either four or five weeks 
(depending on how much material we can cover each evening). 
The talks will be mostly about the sacrament of the Eucharist, 
but will cover also the sacraments in general, and touch briefly 
on each of the seven sacraments of the Church.  
    In my opinion, there can’t be enough talks such as these, on 
the sacraments. If sacraments truly are what the Church teaches 
they are—visible signs of invisible grace, or “outward signs insti-
tuted by Christ to give grace”—then their importance is impossi-
ble to exaggerate. And since most Protestants’ understanding of 
the sacraments is vastly different from the Catholic understand-
ing, it is important for Catholics to understand just why these 
are so central to our life, and the Mass in particular is the chief 
form of our worship of God. A large part of why it’s so difficult 
to grasp and believe that the seven sacraments are actually causes 
of grace and salvation is that it seems unbelievable to many people 
that physical realities (like water, wine, bread, and oil) can sanc-
tify. To be sure, is deeply mysterious and it always has been; 
we’re not the first to realize just how mind-boggling the effects 
of the sacraments are. Of course, they can only bring grace 
(divine life) if they are thus instituted by the Lord himself, and 
are accompanied by the proper words (also given to the Church 
by the Lord), and by proper ministers. Yet aren’t we saved by the 
body of Christ, lifted up on the cross for us? And isn’t that body 
something truly physical and material? Actually, we are saved by 
the whole Christ, soul and body, just as the sacraments are both 
“soul” (the words) and “body” (the material element). And all 
things, matter included, are created by God and obey his will. 
Yes, material things can and do bring healing and sanctity, not 
by our willing it but by God’s own design for us, dealing with 
embodied beings with embodied media. 
 

Volunteers needed! 
We’re in very bad need of help here at the parish. We need a 
variety of volunteers to lend their skills and time to help the par-
ish do what it’s supposed to be doing. I’ll be talking about this 
soon to the parish council (we meet one last time this coming 
Thursday before the summer begins). But at two things I’d like 
to ask people to consider lending their help with are the periodic 
cleaning of the church, and gardening. As for the cleaning of the 
church, I’ll gratefully accept whatever help we can get, but I 
think a crew of five or six (at least) willing to do a thorough 
monthly dusting and sweeping and mopping would be great. 
Being so close to Rt. 70 brings us a constant rain of dust (5th 
Street kicks up a lot, too). Church cleaning has pretty much 
fallen entirely on the back of Rose Rath, who is always ready to 
help—but it can get to be a pretty unreasonable amount of work 
for one person.  
    As for gardening, well, I myself haven’t got a green thumb, 

but if those with such a thumb would like to offer their expertise 
in beautifying the grounds about the church, rectory, and parish 
center, I’ll give them a wide berth to work their magic.  
    One more thing: I won’t go into this too much right now be-
cause it requires a bit more planning and thought, but I think we 
need a social committee here, as well, to plan events (special din-
ners, speakers, etc.). I’ll be picking up this thread when fall rolls 
around, but if you have ideas, keep them percolating and drop 
me a line. 
    And please email me if you’re game for either helping with 
periodic church-cleaning or gardening.  
 

Charitable contribution April 
Our April charitable contribution will go to Christ’s Table.  
 

Training meetings for lectors, EMCHs, and servers 
I’d like to meet with all the lectors and extraordinary ministers 
of Holy Communion some time soon (as a group, that is, not 
individually). From time to time it is good simply to review the 
rubrics of the liturgy and open up lines of communication. I’m 
grateful to all those who have been serving the parish in these 
capacities, and this will give me a chance to meet everyone in 
person whom I may not have actually met yet, as well as do a 
better job of going over some things I have been meaning to go 
over for a while now. It will also give people a chance to ask 
questions they may have themselves. Sometimes I’m unaware of 
the concerns people have until they say something. 
    If any lectors or extraordinary ministers have any strong pref-
erences about days and times that would be good to meet, please 
email me with those suggestions (afternoons? evenings? week-
ends?). I will do everything I can to schedule these meetings at 
the optimal time for most people. And I am willing to schedule 
more than one meeting, if need be (we would be having separate 
meetings for the lectors and EMCHs). 
    As for altar server training—well, obviously it’s long overdue, 
and many people have spoken to me about getting their children 
into training and start serving. I realize this is a great need, and 
that it’s very important for good liturgy, but the truth is I simply 
haven’t had the time to arrange it. I’m hoping the summer vaca-
tion will be a good time for servers to get training. Again, if 
you’re a parent of would-be altar servers, please get in touch with 
me if you have strong feelings about days and times for training. 
I may actually put our summer brothers on the job. Speaking of 
which.... 
 

Summer brothers 
We will be hosting two Dominican student brothers from the 
House of Studies in Washington this summer: Bros. Alan Piper 

and Humbert Kilanowski. They will arrive the end of May and 

be here until the last week of July, working on a variety of 

things, including Vacation Bible School for the young ‘uns. 
(How did that ever become Catholic? Oh, never mind.) 
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MASS INTENTIONS 
Sunday, May 4   THIRD SUNDAY OF EASTER 

 5:00 p.m. Marie Landers Pyles (+) 

   7:00 a.m. People of the Parish 
         9:00 a.m. Beverly McLoughlin (+) 
         10:30 a.m. Joe Jamiolkowski  (+)    

 

Monday, May 5 St. Vincent Ferrer, O.P., priest (M) 

 8:05 a.m. Don Cornett (+) 

 Noon Karen Kavulich 
 

Tuesday, May 6 

 8:05 a.m. Floyd Denton (+) 
 

Wednesday, May 7 

 8:05 a.m. In Thanksgiving 

 Noon Joe Mattingly  (+) 

 
Thursday, May 8 

 8:05 a.m. Mick Norris (+) 

 
Friday, May 9 

 8:05 a.m. Beverly McLoughlin (+) 

 Noon Anna Labaki (+) 

 

Saturday, May 10 St. Antoninus, O.P., bishop (M) 

 9:00 a.m. Thomas Pastier (+) 
 10:00 a.m. First Communion Mass 

 

Sunday, May 11   FOURTH SUNDAY OF EASTER 

  5:00 p.m. Marylu McDonald (+) 

 7:00 a.m. Eleanor Teeters (+)  

 9:00 a.m. People of the Parish   
 10:30 a.m. Ryan & Tom Montgomery (+) 

 

Sunday, May 4th  

9:00 a.m. C.C.D. Classes  

Monday, May 5th 

7:00 p.m. Children of God Prayer Group 

7:00 p.m. R.C.I.A. 

Tuesday, May 6th 

6:00 p.m.  Rosary For Life 

Wednesday, May 7th 
Noon - 8:00 p.m. Eucharistic exposition 

 Thursday,  May 8th 

10:30 a.m. Ladies Prayer  Group 

Friday,  May 9th 

9:00 a.m.   Quilters  

 

Weekly Calendar 

Guidelines for the reception of Holy Communion 
 For Catholics 
As Catholics, we fully participate in the celebration of 
the Eucharist when we receive Holy Communion. We 
are encouraged to receive devoutly and frequently. In 
order to be properly disposed to receive Communion, 
participants should not be conscious of grave sin and 
normally should have fasted for one hour. A person who 
is conscious of grave sin is not to receive the Body and 
Blood of the Lord without prior sacramental confession 
except for a grave reason where there is no opportunity 
for confession. In this case, the person is to be mindful 
of the obligation to make a perfect act of contrition, in-
cluding the intention of confessing as soon as possible 
(Code of Canon Law, c. 916).  A frequent reception of the 
Sacrament of Penance is encouraged for all. 
 For our fellow Christians 
We welcome our fellow Christians to this celebration of 
the Eucharist as our brothers and sisters. We pray that 
our common baptism and the action of the Holy Spirit 
in this Eucharist will draw us closer to one another and 
begin to dispel the sad divisions which separate us. We 
pray that these will lessen and finally disappear, in keep-
ing with Christ’s prayer for us “that they may all be 
one” (John 17: 21). … 
 For those not receiving Holy Communion 
All who are not receiving Holy Communion are encour-
aged to express in their hearts a prayerful desire for 
unity with the Lord Jesus and with one another. 
 For non-Christians 
We also welcome to this celebration those who do 
not share our faith in Jesus Christ. While we can-
not admit them to Holy Communion, we ask them 
to offer their prayers for the peace and unity of the 
human family. 
 
Copyright 1996, United States Catholic Conference. All rights 
reserved.  

Parish Finances 

Week of April 28,  2014 
Envelopes (266) ........................................... $7,487.00 
Loose………..…………………………             857.25 
Total ..............................……………………. 8,344.25 
Weekly Budget ...........................................  11,538.00    

Deficit .. .………………………………    3,193.75 
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Letter from Bishop Campbell 
My Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ: 
    Our Pope Francis has spoken frequently about how loving 
and caring we should be as Christians, living between humility 
and hope. He reminds us as well that Christian love is not al-
ways easy. At times, it can move us beyond comfort. We know 
that Jesus Christ, the Word of God, is the perfect model of sac-
rificial love. His steadfast love, service, and humility marked 
his public ministry. Jesus made these a sure foundation. 
    The theme for this year’s Bishop’s Annual Appeal is “Christ 
the Sure Foundation.” The theme challenges us to respond to 
our role as good and faithful stewards of the Gospel, while re-
sponding to the call for a new evangelization. We draw others 
to our Faith by being articulate, happy, approachable, and lov-
ing. We are grateful, and we thank God for the many gifts and 
blessings with which we have been entrusted. As one, united 
diocesan family, we re-commit to the mission of our Faith by a 
generous response to the Bishop’s Annual Appeal. Year after 
year I draw strength from our faith put into action as we ad-
dress the needs of so many. God sends us forth to share the 
gifts of His Son and His Spirit with those challenged by pov-
erty, crime, unemployment, economic misfortune, and circum-
stances beyond their control. We continue to support and de-
fend human life at all levels and promote the dignity and soli-
darity of marriage and family life. We are preparing seminari-
ans to become priests who will potently proclaim the Gospel 
and lead us in worship for many years to come. Our Catholic 
schools and religious education programs must continue the 
legacy of our Catholic Christian Faith. As one family of God 
we say, “We support you and we love you, with Christ as our 
sure foundation.” 
    Please join me in the important mission of the Bishop’s An-
nual Appeal. By your personal and generous contribution, you 
directly support the local Church that is the diocese. Together, 
we shine brightly, but the needs remain great. Our diocesan 
goal is $6.1 million. I ask for your sacrifice by making a gift that 
is a significant challenge for you. As always, when your parish 
exceeds its goal, the excess is returned 100% to the parish for 
church improvement, support of Catholic education, or other 
parish maintenance needs. The Bishop’s Annual Appeal contin-
ues to support both the diocese and your parish. 
     My dear friends, I am so very grateful for your generosity. I 
thank God each day for the privilege of serving as your bishop. 
You are a part of the diocese comprised of faithful and giving 
people. May God bless you and your family, as we foster the 
love of Christ, the sure foundation. 
 Sincerely yours in Christ, 
 Most Reverend Frederick F. Campbell, D.D., Ph.D. 
 Bishop of Columbus 
 
[Dear parishioners: the target goal for our parish by the diocese this 
year is $74,376.20. We officially have around 1,100 registered house-
holds. That means if every household were to give $68 we would reach 
our goal. Hard times have hit many, but if you can give, please do.]  

Thank you to the students and staff that participated in the 
Lenten Collection at Bishop Fenwick School. In coordina-
tion with the St. Thomas Charitable Works Initiative, a 
check in the amount of $725.00 was given to the First United 
Methodist Church  First Putnam House homeless shelter. A 
special thanks to Ms. Barb Teeters who challenged and 
matched the donations of her middle school students. 
Thank you to all who donated. ɂAmy Jacoby, Bp. Fenwick 
School 
 

Rosecrans Pool ~  The Rose-

crans pool has been a part of Zanes-
ville since 1963. The pool has always 
been open to the public and still is. 
We offer swim lessons, water aero-
bics, pool parties, lifeguard classes, 
lap swimming, leisure swimming, 
family swim and scuba classes. Pool 
hours are 7:30 am to 12:00 pm and 3:00 pm to 7:00 pm.. We 
offer a daily rate $4.00, monthly rate $30.00 (single) and 
yearly rates. We are now taking registration for summer 
lessons that begin June 9th. For more information call 
Theresa Baughman at 740-455-5082 ext. 109.  
 

Daughters of Isabella 

Fidelis Regina Chapter #586 

All are welcome! Our buses 
depart from the Knights of 
Columbus, Sunrise Center at 
7:55 a.m. on Wednesday May 
28th and return about 6:45 
p.m.  Paid reservation of 
$25.00 need to be received by 
Wednesday May 7th . Make checks payable and send to 
Margaret Kronenbitter, 2700 Wayne Ridge Rd, Zanesville, 
OH 43701-9240. For more details call Mary Murphy at 452-
4454 or Margaret Kronenbitter at 453-7657. 

Please join Catholic women of St. Thomas and St. Nicholas at 

6:00 pm on Tuesday, May 13th at the St. Nicholas Parish Office 

building for an informational meeting (use Silliman St. en-

trance) . The Daughters of Isabella of Zanesville have a long 

history of doing the Lordôs work and want to include more 

women. The group is currently trying to revitalize the local chap-

ter. Please join us May 13 for more information. 

Sadie Corry Pilgrimage To Carey 

School News 
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Muskingum Valley Right to Life  
Muskingum Valley Right to Life will be collecting their an-
nual Mothers Day Signatures ÆÏÒ ÏÕÒ -ÏÔÈÅÒȭÓ $ÁÙ !Ä ÔÏ 
appear in the Times Recorder on -ÏÔÈÅÒȭÓ $ÁÙ ÏÎ -ÁÙ 
11th, 2014. Signatures are $3 each to cover the cost. Represen-
tatives will be available this weekend for you to sign up. 
 

Rosary Altar society Banquet  
The Rosary Altar Society annual spring banquet for the 

women of the parish is Thursday, May 8th, 2014. Please 

come and join us for a great pasta meal. The banquet will be 

held in the Rosary Hall at 6:00 p.m. and the cost is $7.00. 

Reservations are required and must be made by noon on 

May 6th. Please call the Parish Office to RSVP. We ask 

those who are able to bring a baby item to help the Heart-

beats Muskingum Valley. Thank You. 
 

BRHS Retiree Open House  
7Å ×ÉÌÌ ÈÁÖÅ Á 2ÅÔÉÒÅÅÓȭ /ÐÅÎ (ÏÕÓÅ ÏÎ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ -ÁÙ Ϋβȟ άΪΫή 
from 1-3pm in Rosecrans for the following people: Mr. John 
Hohman, Mrs. June Zink, Mrs. Judy King, Mr. Mark Dosch, 
and Mr. James Slack.  Please join us in celebrating the years 
of service these people have given to make our school great! 
~ Jennifer Mallett, Principal 
 

Eastside Community Ministry  
Free Fresh Produce Market for low income households Wed., 
May 21, from 3-5pm in ECM parking lot.  Please bring your 
own bags and/or boxes. Rain or shine. 
 

Youth Group  
Gospel Road is a five-day long mission camp for youth in 

grades 9-12. High school seniors will also be included in this 
year's program, July 13-17, 2014ȟ ÈÏÓÔÅÄ ÂÙ 3ÔȢ *ÏÓÅÐÈȭÓ ÉÎ 
Plain City.  Registration deadline is May 4, 2014. Contact 
Patty for more information.  
 

Knights of Columbus: Career Opportunity 
Due to the tremendous growth of the Knights of Columbus 
insurance programs, a unique opportunity for a motivated, en-
ergetic and career minded Catholic Gentleman is available in 
the East Central Ohio area, including Zanesville. Benefit pack-
age includes: Medical, Dental, LTD, Pension and 401K plan. 
We are now conducting interviews for a Full Time Field Man-
ager/Agent. To see if you qualify for this rewarding career, or 
more information, please contact Mr. James B. Valent, General 
Agent, at (740) 280-0280 or james.valent@kofc.org. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Parish Life Rosecrans High School 

Throughout the months of February and March, Rose-

crans was very busy. The Key Club hosted its annual K-Day for 

the Zanesville Kiwanis Club. The Key Club officers for the 2014

-2015 school years were announced. Diapers were also donated 

from our club to the Kiwanisô diaper drive. The National Honor 

Society put on their annual Pennies for Patients drive, which 

continued into the beginning of March and concluded last week 

with a dodgeball tournament. The Rosecrans Robotics team won 

9th place in the state competition, very respectable for the first 

year of competition. 

History has been made at Rosecrans! Daniel Clifford, a 

junior, was the first swimmer to ever compete in a state swim-

ming final. The Lady Bishops basketball team also shared in the 

state final spotlight. Winning district and regional titles, the girls 

concluded their season on March 15th with a state runner-up tro-

phy. This is an outstanding accomplishment which hasnôt been 

achieved for the past 18 years. 

 The all-school retreat was a huge success! Everyone 

seemed to enjoy the activities. There were energizers, speakers, 

relationship-building exercises, and group break-out sessions. 

The theme was ñChampions of Faith.ò The school learned what it 

meant to fully live out our faith in everyday life and how to listen 

to our individual callings. 

Our ñShine Bright with Starlightò service project has 

taken giant steps. Three of the four groups have gone thus far. A 

St. Patrickôs Day party, an animal themed party, and an Easter 

themed party were thrown for the Starlight students. The parties 

included several fun activities. Students, both from Rosecrans 

and Starlight, seemed to enjoy the day and it appeared both par-

ties went well. 

Festival News 

Thank you to the Knights of Columbus 
for stepping up to be in charge of the 
ÂÒÁÔȾÆÏÏÄ ÂÏÏÔÈ ÄÕÒÉÎÇ ÔÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒȭÓ ÆÅÓȤ
tival. The festival committee is still 
looking for someone to be in charge of 
the Elephant Ear booth on Saturday 
night of the festival. Please contact the 
parish office if interested.  
The St. Thomas Festival will be held 
June 12, 13, and 14. Our entertainment 
for this year has been confirmed: 
Thursday ɀ Matt Frampton and the 
New Framptones; Friday ɀ HB7;  and 
Saturday night ɀ an exclusive reun-
ion of the popular T -Birds !! 

Paper Bag Drive:  St. Vincent De Paul Society is holding a 

paper bag drive the month of May. Please drop off your paper 

bags in Rosary Hall. 


